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Letter from the President

Dear Neighbors, 

Fall is upon us, meaning by the time 
you have read this, some of our proud 
traditions will have taken place, such 
as the Halloween Decoration Contest 
and Halloween Costume Parade, and 
even more are right around the corner --- 
Santa’s Ride and the Holiday Decoration 
Contest. These annual events continue 
because our community recognizes the 
importance of maintaining the Village’s 
traditions and emphasizes the importance 
of being more than just neighbors. 

Our community was started back in 
1947 and was specifi cally planned to be a 
cohesive neighborhood, with Loch Raven 
Elementary School as the community 
anchor, with homes starting on Aberdeen 
and the surrounding area, until branching 
out to include additional homes south, 
west, and northwest of the school. 

We have agreed to live as one community. 
We have agreed to be bound by the same 
covenants, rules, and to act together 
in the interests of the community, even 
over individual wants. Since 1947, far 
more often than not, our community has 
acted together and without regard to 
physical barrier or artifi cial lines drawn. 
Those lines may differentiate parts of 
Loch Raven Village to others, but they 
should not divide us. We should support 
efforts that unite us in as many ways as 
possible. 

Obviously, we will not agree on all issues 
at all times. However, we are 1,472 homes 
strong. If we dedicate ourselves to a goal, 
we are far more likely to get results. 
Together, we have the strength and we 
have the numbers to make a difference. 

Now, we have several long-term issues 
for which this community needs your 
help and participation. We need to make 
sure that Pleasant Plains Elementary 
School is as strong of an asset as possible 
for our children and our community. We 
need more contributors for the Crier 
and other communication outlets. Just 
as important, we all want Loch Raven 
Elementary School building and site to 
remain of benefi cial use to the Village 
for years to come. However, the building 
needs major renovations. We need a 
team of people to help with a long-term 
plan, fundraising and other efforts to 
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January/February Crier Submissions
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WHAT’S NEXT FOR 
LOCH RAVEN ELEMENTARY?

–see page 4

www.LochRavenVillage.com

FREE
Pancake Breakfast with Santa!

Join us for crafts, caroling,
 and small gifts for the children.

Saturday, December 6th
 9 – 11 a.m. at Babcock Church 

Sponsored by 
Babcock Church and the 

Associates of Loch Raven Village.
For Santa’s Ride Information

see page 3

–continued on page 3
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President’s Letter
Dear Neighbors:

Baby, it’s cold outside! That must mean 
that Santa is on his way. Santa is 
scheduled to visit Loch Raven Village 
on Saturday, December 21st starting 
approximately at 5:30pm. Thanks go in 
advance to the members of the Providence 
Volunteer Fire Company for providing 
Santa’s ride again this year. Please check 
the Associates of Loch Raven Village web 
site for a list of stops Santa will make 
in the Village. (Please note that the fire 
company apparatus is actually in service 
and could get called out at any time. 
Fingers crossed.)

As we move into 2025, please consider 
taking advantage of the opportunity 
to pay your Associates of Loch Raven 
Village dues. Just $40 per household ($30 
for seniors) helps the association provide 
activities and services throughout the 
year. Santa’s Ride, the Easter Egg Hunt, 
decorating contests, movies on the lawn, 
Dumpster Days, and many other events 
are only made possible with your support. 
Our all volunteer Board works hard all 
year to help keep Loch Raven Village 
such a nice place to live. We have been 
operating on a bare bones budget and 
every additional dollar helps us provide 
more and better activities.

The village has a new neighbor. Chick Fil 
A has opened on the site of the old Bob 
Evans Restaurant on Joppa Road and 
LaSalle Road. The new franchise owner, 
Natalie Martz, worked closely with our 
Board, particularly Nick Linehan, to 
insure that the design was consistent 
with the appearance of our neighborhood, 
that it was attractively landscaped, 
lighting was controlled, and so that the 
traffic flow was carefully planned with 
new traffic patterns and signals on Joppa 
Road. They plan to be a good neighbor 
and listen to our concerns. 

You may have noticed all the new trees 
planted in the Village this Fall. Baltimore 

 SANTA’S COMING TO TOWN! 
(See back cover for details!) 

Spring Crier Submissions
Deadline: February 15, 2025

lrvcriereditor@gmail.com

continued on page 3On December 5th, County Executive Johnny 
Olszewski, Councilman Mike Ertel, and other 
officials from Baltimore County came to the 
grounds of Babcock Presbyterian Church to 
celebrate the recent planting of trees in the 
neighborhood. See page 6 for more details.
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“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 

Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”
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7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life of 
Loch Raven Village residents.”

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month, 

7 p.m., Loch Raven Center, 
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102 

unless otherwise noted
in events calendar;

no meeting in August

Residents are encouraged to attend 
in order to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”
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Sue O’Neill / SueAnnOneill01@gmail.com
Kate Walkinshaw    
  Walkinwell4@gmail.com 

COMMITTEES - It takes a Village!

Architectural Review, Building 
Restrictions 
  LochRavenVillageCovenants@gmail.com
Block Captains / Lori Cullinan
  LRVBlockCaptain@gmail.com
Block Party Grants 
  Antoinette O’Donnell 
Citizens on Patrol / Richard Brown
Community Clean-up Events 
  Diane Davenport
  2DianeDavenport@gmail.com 
Events / Nicole Bailey
Facebook & IG / Antoinette O’Donnell
Gardens / Nick Linehan 
Marketing /  OPEN
Membership / Cindy Hunt 
   ALRVMembership@gmail.com
Planning/Zoning Development  
  Nick Linehan, Peter Moulder
Website / Kate Walkinshaw
Welcome, New Residents 
  Lori Cullinan 
  LRVBlockCaptain@gmail.com

ALRV MEETINGS

Meetings are held on the
second Wednesday of each month

7:00pm, Loch Raven Center
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102

unless otherwise noted on Facebook; 
NO August meeting

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 

“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 

Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”



HOLIDAY DECORATING 
CONTEST
It’s time once again for the annual 
Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating 
contest sponsored by the Associates 
of Loch Raven Village. This year we 
are excited to announce that, with the 
support of the Knettishall Community 
Association, Knettishall residents are 
also invited to participate! Residents 
are invited and encouraged to decorate 
and light up the exterior of their homes 
and help transform our neighborhood 
into a Winter Wonderland! Judges will 
be making their way around the Village 
in late December to decide which homes 
are prize-worthy. Whether your style is 
homespun or electric sparkle, join in the 
fun and spirit of the holidays. 

The judging date will be posted on the 
Loch Raven Village Facebook page at 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.
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ensure that LRES continues to serve our 
community for many years to come (See 
story on page 4). 

These are matters that we, as a whole, 
can rally behind and accomplish. It 
is up to us to take this community to 
where we want it to be. I ask that you 
please get involved, as, together, we can 
achieve much more. Together, we are one 
community. Together, we are Loch Raven 
Village.  

As always, if you have any questions 
or comments, please contact me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 
Respectfully yours, 

Jason S. Garber

–continued from page 1

SANTA’S RIDE
Mark your calendar for the evening of Saturday, December 13th so you can catch a 
glimpse of Santa! The Providence Volunteer Fire Company will escort our jolly friend 
on a ride throughout  the neighborhood, stopping along the way to greet neighbors, 
friends, children, and pets. Bring your cameras and smiles and watch for Santa at 
the following locations!

Stop One 5 p.m. 
Drumwood & Dellsway

Stop Two 5:20 p.m. 
Cottage Lane (1500 block)

Stop Three 5:40 p.m. 
Pleasant Plains Elem. School

Stop Four 6 p.m. 
Myamby Road

Stop Five 6:20 p.m. 
Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.

Stop Six 6:40 p.m. 
Loch Raven Elem. School

Stop Seven 7 p.m. 
Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.

Stop Eight 7:20 p.m. 
Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel

All times are approximate! 

County, through its Street Tree Program, 
planted 396 trees throughout Loch Raven 
Village and Knettishall. These trees will 
replace some of the trees that we have 
lost through the years since the Village 
was built. They were carefully selected 
to insure that their root systems will not 
interfere with sidewalks and wastewater 
systems. Soon they will provide more 
cooling shade and help beautify our 
neighborhood. 

Please take care of yourselves and others 
this Holiday season. Stay safe. 

Thanks,
Peter Moulder
President, Associates of Loch Raven 
Village

continued from page 1 Letter from the Editor
Hello neighbors,

It has been my pleasure to be the editor 
of The Village Crier for the past ten 
years. I am now stepping down from 
this position and will be handing off the 
responsibilities to Dellsway resident 
Leslie Gosey. Leslie has lived in LRV 
for 35 years. She brings her many skills 
as well as her knowledge of our great 
community to the helm of the Crier in 
this volunteer capacity beginning with 
the spring issue. 

Thank you in advance, Leslie, for 
volunteering your time and talents in 
this way! Best wishes for a Happy New 
Year to you all, 
Mary Noy

Congrats to Fall Decorating Winners
The following homes impressed our judges enough to win our annual fall decorating 
contest. There were so many fun and fantastic displays that it was a tough decision. 
Nonetheless, these three topped the list: 8522 Pleasant Plains (back/side of home -- 
upscale graveyard theme), 8525 Drumwood (Beetle Juice theme), and 1572 Doxbury  
(kid friendly theme). Thanks to all who made the neighborhood so colorful and festive!



More than your Quick Printer.typical
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What Will the Future Hold for 
Loch Raven Elementary?
By Jason Garber

In 1947, Loch Raven Elementary School 
opened. For the next 35 years, it served 
as the anchor of our community. Because 
of the decreased enrollment throughout 
the county, the school was closed in 1983. 
Since that time, however, the school 
building and site have continued to 
serve our community in many ways. In 
2008, the building and site were made 
historic landmarks in recognition of the 
architectural and historic signifi cance to 
Baltimore County. 

Prior to the Baltimore County Public 
School’s plan to reactivate and renovate 
LRES, community efforts were underway 
to preserve and restore LRES. A 2002 
report done for the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village estimated that the costs 
for renovation would be $4.1 million. 
In 2007, the county commissioned a 
study and the costs estimate for 2009 
renovations amounted to $10 million. 
Since both studies were completed, the 
building and site were given historic 
landmark status, which may increase the 
costs for renovation. 

If the LRES building is allowed to fall 
into further disrepair, at some point it 
will no longer be able to be occupied and 
will be demolished. In that event, our 
community will suffer not only a loss of 
the planned anchor of our community, 
but the site is likely to lose its historic 
landmark status, opening the door for the 
property to be sold off and redeveloped. 
We must act today to prevent this from 
happening. 

The efforts that began before the BCPS 
project have been reignited, but now with 
greater urgency. We need your help to 
make sure that the LRES building and site 

 –continued on page 5

can be preserved and restored and saved 
from demolition and redevelopment. 

Due to the substantial costs for renovation, 
we will need to investigate joint uses 
for the building in order to attract the 
major investment needed. We will need 
some capital project or other private-
public partnership to make sure that the 
building survives and thrives. We will 
need to be creative and open-minded to 
the possibilities that may help us save 
the building and site. Some suggestions I 
have heard include an arts center, a Pre-
K program, a specialized senior center, 
and a government complex to be joined 
with the library. 

As part of this effort to preserve and 
restore LRES, I propose that we look 
into having a 70th year Anniversary 
to celebrate and honor the importance 
of the building and site to Loch Raven 

Pleasant Plains Elementary 
PPES Students and Family Care 
Closet
Our care closet was established to assist 
families in accessing essential items. By 
providing these items, we aim to address 
socio-economic needs and alleviate the 
financial burden on individuals and 
families who may struggle to afford 
them. This is the first year of the care 
closet, and so far, we have helped over 50 
students!

How You Can Help: We are accepting 
donations of the following:
•	 New or gently worn clothing and 

shoes (all sizes)
•	 Warm weather items (coats, boots, 

hats, gloves, scarves, blankets, etc.)
•	 Hygiene products (dental care items, 

soap, detergent, dishwashing liquid, 
etc.)

•	 Financial Donations (check made 
out to Pleasant Plains Elementary 
School; memo-family needs fund)

Please let us know if you know of a child 
or family that may be in need. We will 
work together to find the appropriate 
resources and assistance. We appreciate 
your support!

Contact Dr. Lisa Norton, Community 
School Facilitator or Mrs. Rosalind “Ro” 
Rodriguez-Paret, Family CARE Liaison 
at 443-809-8108.

Donate to Local Pet 
Shelters
Loch Raven Village resident Diane 
Pigott is collecting items for local animal 
shelters in need of supplies. Materials 
needed include towels, soft blankets, 
baby blankets for kittens, any cat food, 
canned dog food, wash cloths, sheets, top 
flannel sheets, quilts, leashes -- almost 
anything pet related. Donations can be 
dropped off at 1711 Kennoway Rd. Thank 
you in advance!

SCHOOL NEWS

PreK3 - 8th grade  

We offer 5-Day Preschool  

ihmschoolmd.org
410-668-8466

Winter Open House 
January 26, 2025

1 - 3 pm 

Three LRV 
residents 

teach 
here!

Babcock Food Pantry
The Babcock Presbyterian Church pantry 
distributes food items to neighbors in need 
twice monthly. The food distributions are 
offered on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of 
each month from 10 a.m. to noon. Come 
to the lower level of the Taylor Chapel on 
the church grounds. Each bag is packed 
with healthy non-perishable items like 
soups, peanut butter, jelly, and tuna. The 
church is located at 8240 Loch Raven 
Boulevard.



SCHOOL NEWS

Pleasant Plains Elementary
American Education Week  
 November 17 – 21
“Parents and Pastries” breakfast   
 November 18  8 a.m.
Math and Reading Curriculum Night   
 November 20  5 p.m.
Parent/Community Involvement 
Committee meetings:
 November 24 5 p.m.
 December 22  3:30 p.m.
 January 8  6:30 p.m.  
Winter Choral and Band Concert    
 December 10  7:00 p.m. 
Family “Movement” Night     
 December 17 6:00 – 7:30 p.m.
STEM Fair Night for 4th & 5th graders   
 January 27

Immaculate Heart of Mary
Open House   
 November 13  9 a.m. – noon
“Minus Minors” Bingo   
 November 15   6 p.m.
Middle School Open House   
 November 20  6:30 p.m.
Breakfast with Santa   
 December 6   8 a.m. – noon  
(Call for ticket information at 410-668-8466).

Loch Raven High School
The theater department presents 
“Madame’s Been Murdered, Tea Will Be 
Late.”  November 21 and 22 at 7:00 p.m.  
$5.00 for students and $10 for adults.

Calvert Hall
The theater department 
presents “The 25th Annual 
Putnam County Spelling 
Bee.”  November 13, 14, 
and 15 at 7 p.m. and 
November 16 at 2 p.m.  
Tickets are students $12 
and seniors  $8.00.
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–continued from page 4

Village. At the same time, the proposed 
Anniversary will attract attention to 
the needs of the building, raise interest 
in preservation and restoration efforts, 
identify its availability for the right 
project, and relatedly, fundraising for 
such efforts. 

To have this Anniversary and to advance 
and enhance the efforts to preserve and 
restore LRES, we need your help. The 
projects are too big for a handful of people 
to pull together. The efforts will not be as 
successful without more volunteers. It 
will take the community. It will take the 
Village. 

Please contact me at lrvcommittee@gmail.
com to express your interest or if you have 
any questions.  

Learning at Babcock (LAB)
Elementary school age children are 
invited to participate in a weekly program 
of Christian education and academic 
support from 8:30 a.m. until noon on 
Sunday mornings.

Learning at Babcock (LAB) will begin 
Sunday, September 21, and run through 
Sunday, December 14, and is open to 
residents in the Loch Raven area. You 
need not be a member of Babcock Church 
to participate.

LAB is a free program that will offer:
•Breakfast and lunch
•Fellowship
•Games and activities
•Homework and quiet time

If you have questions or would like your 
child to attend this program, please email 
Jenn Pearson at jjjatpearson@gmail.com.

Christmas Eve Services 
at Babcock Presbyterian 
Church
Join Babcock’s congregation and 
celebrate Christmas Eve with 
beautiful music and scripture 
readings. All are welcome!
Dec 24 at 4:30 pm

If you’d like to watch a live-stream 
via YouTube click on this link:
https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=au0AxFeUIvg 

Happy Hanukkah
This  year the festival of lights begins 
on the evening of December 25th and 
continues until the evening of January 
2nd. Warmest wishes for a happy 
Hanukkah.

It’s time once again for the annual Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating contest. 
Many residents have decorated the exterior of their homes with lights and greenery 
transforming LRV into a Winter Wonderland. 

Judges will make their way around the Village in late December to decide which 
homes are prize worthy. Whether your style is homespun or electric sparkle, join in 
the fun and spirit of the holidays! 

Winners will be announced in the upcoming edition of the Crier and on Facebook. 
Shine bright, LRV!



8102 Loch Raven Blvd 
Towson MD 21286 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The State of Maryland has issued  
a Proclamation  

in recognition of  the Crackpot’s 
35th Anniversary! 

 

Just featured on “Best in Chow!” 
 

December 18 at Noon! 
  VA Rehab Center patient luncheon! 
All are invited to attend & thank our 

Disabled Vets! 
 

  www.crackpotrestaurant.com 
 

The Crackpot Restaurant  
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Coldwell Banker markets your home 
 on 725+  local, national, & global websites! 

 

My free staging analysis sets your home apart 
—to attract more buyers on-line & in person!  

 

Leslea S. Knauff, Realtor® 
 

Your  Resident Loch Raven Village Expert!   
 

My Services Are Guaranteed in Writing! 
 

Accredited Staging Professional® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                              

410-627-2441 (cell) 
410-252-2111 (office) 

22 W. Padonia Road– Suite A100 
Timonium MD  21093 

 

Not intended to solicit currently listed property.   
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. 

STAGED! 

BEFORE! 

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Realty Baltimore 
(o) 410-342-4444 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold my home on Dellsway Rd. 
this April 2014, for $226,000, which 
was $1,000 over my asking price. His 
home marketing is superior to other 
Realtors.” - Alex Lynch 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s guarantee 
program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

Here’s How it Works:  
 

1. You receive my upfront guaranteed price in writing that I will   
    sell your present home, before you move to your next home. 
 

2. If your home doesn’t sell by the end of the marketing term,  
    I will buy it for no less than 95% of the market value. 
 

3. If you receive an offer that is higher than the guaranteed     
    price from an outside buyer, you get the higher offer, not me. 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, 
call or get a FREE report that details the inner 

workings of this Guarantee, by visiting: 

The following is a portion of a press re-
lease from Baltimore County dated De-
cember 5 regarding the recent event cele-
brating the planting of numerous trees in 
our neighborhood. Many thanks to LRV 
resident and ALRV board member Nick 
Linehan for chairing the neighborhood’s 
part in making this exciting program 
happen.

County Executive Johnny Olszewski to-
day visited a street tree planting project 
in Loch Raven Village to share that the 
County has planted over 7,100 native 
trees in neighborhoods and commercial 
districts in the past three years. This un-
precedented planting effort, which has 
included 46 communities to date, is the 
result of Olszewski’s two signature ur-
ban reforestation initiatives – Operation 
ReTree Baltimore County and the Street 
Tree Replacement program.
 
“Increasing Baltimore County’s tree can-
opy improves air quality, beautifies com-
munities, and delivers long-term benefits 
to our neighborhoods,” said Baltimore 
County Executive Johnny Olszewski. 
“Operation ReTree and the Street Tree 
Replacement Program have facilitated 
the planting of more than 7,000 trees in 
the past three years alone, further sup-
porting our commitment to making Bal-
timore County greener, healthier, and 
more sustainable.”
 

“We are excited to see the large amount 
of street trees that the County was able 
to plant in Loch Raven Village and Knet-
tishall,” said 6th District Councilman 
Mike Ertel. “Over the years, many of the 
original street trees died and it is nice to 
have new trees replacing and adding to 
the tree canopy. Street trees correlate 
with higher property values, lower crime 
and cooler temperatures in the summer 
months.”
 
This new green infrastructure focus is in-
tended to help address the dwindling tree 
canopies in many of the County’s estab-
lished neighborhoods over past decades. 
Trees bring a host of health benefits to 
residents and beautify neighborhoods 
and commercial areas, while enhancing 
environmental sustainability and resil-
iency.
 
“The Loch Raven Village and Knettishall 
communities were built in the late 1940’s 
and 50’s and lost much of their urban 
tree canopy,” said Nick Linehan, Gar-
dens Chair for the community group, 
Associates of Loch Raven Village. “We 
have been making headway over the 
last ten years with volunteer tree plant-
ing events, but this program planted 396 
street trees, just this fall! Their shade 
will cool the sidewalks, making it more 
comfortable to walk in summer, provide 
us with oxygen and purify the air.”

Street Tree Program Adds Beauty to LRV
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Alycia & David Van Horn of Drumwood 
Rd. welcomed new daughter Allison 
Janae on July 8. Allison weighed in at 
6lbs12oz. Big brother Adam thinks his 
new sister is pretty great. 

Kyra O’Donnell of Feldbrook Rd. was 
accepted into the Baltimore Symphony 
Youth Orchestra. Way to go Kyra!

Also celebrating October birthdays were 
Dara Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on October 
18, Kara Mussman of Kirkwall Ct. on 
October 3, and Flynn Walkinshaw of 
Feldbrook Rd. on October 8th. Flynn’s 
sister Jane celebrates a birthday on 
November 21. Also celebrating a birthday 
on November 26 is Lori Cullinan of 
Feldbrook Rd.

Share your news with the Village Crier – welcome a new neighbor, wish someone a happy 
birthday, announce the birth of a child! Over the Fence is your opportunity to tell others 
what is going on in your part of the Village. Email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com.

Happy 60th Birthday to Gary Smith 
on November 5th and Christian Smith 
turns 20 on Dec. 9th, both of Pleasant 
Plains Rd. And we remember our son and 
brother James Smith who would have 
turned 23 on Nov. 11th.

Congratulations to Dan and Dara 
Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on the marriage 
of their daughter Rachel. The wedding 
of Rachel Hicks and Rob Savarese took 
place on October 17th at the Hunt Valley 
Golf Club.

Belated birthday wishes to Pleasant 
Plains Road residents Zach Brown, 
October 7, Renee Brown, October 11, 
and Emma O’Connell who turned a big 
5 on October 24. Emma’s brother Kaiden 
O’Connell turns 4 on Dec. 28.

Thoughts on Thanksgiving from humorist Garrison Keillor
“...And that’s the challenge of Thanksgiving — to gather among our kin who 
know us a little too well and have an amiable occasion enjoyed equally by all, at 
which nobody is stabbed through the heart with a carving knife...It is the dinner 
of all dinners, generous and comforting and completely predictable, and a true 
test of civility, and we do it in gratitude for the simple goodness of life. ”

ALRV BOARD MEETINGS
December 11
January 8
February 12
Meetings are held at the Loch Raven 
Center at 7:00 p.m. on the second 
Wednesday of each month. Contact 
ALRVPresident@gmail.com for 
information.

Holiday Train Gardens
The Shops at Kenilworth through Jan. 5th 
Mon.— Sat. 11 am – 7 pm
Sun. noon – 5 pm
The Glenn L. Martin Maryland
Aviation Museum through Jan. 5th
Wed., Fri., Sat., and Sun. 11 am – 4 pm
2323 Eastern Blvd. 

American Visionary Art Museum
MLK Dare to Dream Day -- Save the date! 
Join in a free celebration honoring one 
of history’s greatest visionaries, Martin 
Luther King Jr. AVAM is open and free 
from 10 am - 5 pm! Open Mic, art-making, 
music, dance and more! 
Jan 20    10 am – 5 pm

LOCH RAVEN LIBRARY EVENTS 

Be Playful
Infant/Toddler/Preschool Age
Every Wednesday, 10-10:30 am

Family & Friends Story Time
Infant/Toddler/Preschool Age.
Every Friday, 10:30-11 am.
Please note this is a new day/time.

Turtle Dance Music 
Toddler through elementary age
A show that engages children with comedy, 
bubbles, music technology and children’s 
stories that foster literacy, storytelling and 
a lifelong love of the local library

Blizzard in a Bottle
9-13 years old
Celebrate the winter season by creating 
your very own snowy sensory bottle
December 27: 2 pm – 3 pm

Events Calendar — Winter 2024-2025
Noon Year’s Eve
6-11 years old
Celebrate the beginning of a new year by 
counting down to noon and participating in 
fun New Year’s Eve-themed activities and 
crafts.
December 31: 11 am – 12 pm

CROMWELL PARK EVENTS

Weed Warrior – Habitat Restoration 
Join our Habitat Restoration Team for 2 
hours from 2pm – 4pm. We will remove 
invasive plants from the park and in 
warmer weather, also plant natives 
and maintain restored habitat – great 
opportunities for high school students 
for community service and volunteers 
who like to work outdoors. See https://
cromwellvalleypark.org/volunteer/
weedwarriors/ TO SIGN UP! – FREE.

VISIT THESE SITES FOR MORE 
INFORMATION
Loch Raven Library – www.bcplonline.org  
Cromwell Valley Park -- https://
cromwellvalleypark.org/event_calendar 
Hampton Mansion National Historic Site -- 
https://www.nps.gov/hamp/index.htm 
Towson University -- https://www.towson.
edu/campus/programs/ 
Goucher College -- https://events.goucher.
edu/ 
Baltimore Ag Center -- https://www.
baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/
recreation/programs/agriculture-center/
index.html 
American Visionary Art Museum -- https://
www.avam.org/exhibitions-and-events
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CITIZENS ON PATROL
‘Tis The Season: 
Beware Of Purse Snatchers
The holidays are swiftly approaching. 
The stores are putting up decorations, 
and purse snatchers are practicing their 
skills. The Baltimore County Police 
Department wants everyone to be aware 
that thieves look forward to holidays as 
much as everyone else - maybe more so! 
The department asks women to beware 
of purse snatchers; women carrying 
pocketbooks are easy prey. The thieves 
know that during the holidays, shoppers 
are distracted and are not as careful as 
they should be when out.

Here are some things that can be done to 
thwart the would-be thief.
• Keep your purse close to your body.
• If the pocketbook has long straps, 

shorten them.
• If possible, avoid carrying a large 

purse when shopping. A fanny pack is 
compact and more diffi cult for a thief to 
grab and run.

• Carry only the credit cards you intend 
to use. Leave the others behind.

• Avoid carrying large amounts of cash. 
Use checks or check cards.

• Use ATMs wisely. Have the card ready 
before approaching the machine, and 
use ATMs in high traffi c areas.

• Be aware of the environment. Don’t 
walk or park in poorly lit areas. Don’t 
take shortcuts through wooded areas. 
Don’t be distracted by a cell phone 
conversation.

• Have car keys ready before leaving the 
offi ce, store or mall.

• If you believe someone is following 
you, cross the street, switch directions, 
walk into a store or restaurant. If 
you are really scared, yell. Don’t be 
embarrassed. Your safety is more 
important.

Have a safe and happy holiday season!
Source: BCoPD

Star Spangled History Lesson
Grade 5 students from Pleasant Plains 
along with approximately 6,600 other 
students from across the state converged 
on Fort McHenry to create a Living 
Flag as part of the celebration of the 
bicentennial of the national anthem. 
Students wore red, white and blue rain 
ponchos to create the giant “living” fl ag. 

Throughout the day, students got to 
participate in several other educational 
programs, including viewing the story of 
the Battle of Baltimore on the big screen 
and interacting with park rangers to 
learn more about the area’s past.

This history-making event will be 
something the fi fth graders will remember 
for years to come. 

The Living Flag Event is one of many 
commemorating the 200th anniversary of 
the writing of the “Star-Spangled Banner” 
by Francis Scott Key in Baltimore’s 
harbor. 

BLOCK CAPTAINS--
MEETING NOTICE!
The Block Captains, new and veteran, 
will meet on Monday, November 10, at 
7 p.m. in the ALRV board room at the 
Loch Raven Elementary School. At that 
time we will apportion out holiday street 
decorations, and discuss guidelines on 
Block Captain responsibilities. Call or 
email Bruce Knauff for more information: 
410-823-0648 or brknauff@gmail.com. 
See you there!
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SERVICE ADS

TJ’s LAWN AND LANDSCAPE Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. Shrubs and 
hedges removed. Garden care including 
clean-out, weeding and mulching. Yard 
and leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor 
services including light hauling. Call 
Terry, 443-275-2853.

Thanks for the Memories
This summer the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village and Babcock Church 
hosted a series of “movies on the lawn”on 
Friday evenings for the enjoyment of 
the entire community. Families spent 
quality time together watching such 
gems as “Enchanted” and “The LEGO 
movie”  under the stars during some of 
our unusually lovely and cool summer 
evenings. We’d like to thank those who 
devoted their time to making these 
events happen. Pastor Harry Cahill, Win 
Boyer, Cathy Lawson, James Haynes, 
Josh Cooper, and the Pearson family 
from Babcock Church, and Antoinette 
O’Donnell from the ALRV – thank you for 
your time and efforts!

Dear neighbors,

After three years of working tirelessly 
on The Village Crier, Kristin Mears has 
decided to step down from her position 
as Editor. On behalf of the Board and 
our community, I’d like to thank Kristin 
for the dedication and expertise she 
brought to every edition. Kristin spent 
countless hours ensuring that every 
Crier publication was informative, fun 
and relevant to our Village community. If 
you’ve ever been challenged by the “Canine 
Mystery” feature or proudly shared your 
“over the fence” news in the Crier, Kristin 
is the one to thank! We appreciate the 
time and talent that Kristin has brought 
to The Village Crier and hope that she’ll 
now have an opportunity to sit back, relax 
and enjoy the Crier as she reads it for the 
fi rst time on delivery day!

Sincerely,
Jason Garber

TO PLACE AN AD:
Submit your ad via email (pdf) to 

lrvcrierads@gmail.com. 
Send a printed copy with payment to: 

The Village Crier 
P.O. Box 9721

Baltimore, MD 21284. 
No ads will be taken by phone.

RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS: 
Classifi ed ads:

$5.00 per 25 words, 50 word max. 
Professional Service ads: 
$25.00 per ad,  50 word max. 
Display ads: $55.00 per ad. 

NOTE: The Crier has limited availability! 
All Ads must be paid 

in advance of publication. 
Make checks payable to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc.

ADVERTISE WITH US! 
Purchase your ad space  
on the NEW LRV website: 

LochRavenVillage.com > SHOP > Village 
Crier Ad Space > Choose your ad type > 

Pay with Credit Card or PayPal

Submit your ad:  
Send a PDF for Display ads, or ad  
copy in the body of your email for  

Classified and Professional Service Ads to: 
LRVcriereditor@gmail.com

RATES:  
Classified Ad - $5.00 per  
25 words, 50 word max.  

Professional Service Ad -  
$25.00 per ad, 50 word max.  

Display Ad - $75.00  
Note - limited Display Ad spaces per issue!

Ads run in the next issue (quarterly/ 
seasonally) once paid and received by  
the editor. If your ad is time-sensitive, 

please contact the Crier editor for  
more information.

cLASSIFIED ADS
JRL Landscaping & Lawn Service – 
Owner: Jose Lemus, 443-587-8332. Lawn 
cutting services starting @ $35-UP. Also 
Plantings, Bush trimming, Mulching & 
Tree cutting…please inquire for pricing.

Block captain Update
Thanks to Thea Mussman of Kirkwall Ct. 
for volunteering to be the new Kirkwall 
Ct. block captain! To see a list of block 
captains and a description of how block 
captains help our neighborhood, visit our 
website at LochRavenVillage.com and 
click on the Contacts heading. 

If you wish to contact our block captains 
coordinator, email Lori Cullinan at 
LRVblockcaptain@gmail.com. We are 
currently seeking block captains for the 
following streets: Doxbury, Greenway, 
Loch Ness, Loch Raven (west), and Putty 
Hill (west).

holiday Decorating contest
The annual ALRV decorating contest 
for the holidays is coming soon! If you 
haven’t already done your decorating, 
there is still some time before judges 
come around the neighborhood and 
narrow down the wonderfully decorated 
homes to two winners on December 17th.

Prizes will be delivered a bit later in the 
month. It is always such a pleasure to see 
LRV decked out with lights and greenery. 
Thank you to those who add sparkle to the 
holiday season with outdoor decorations 
to add to our cheer! (Only dues paying 
members of the ALRV will be considered 
for prizes. There is still time to pay dues! 
See our website at LochRavenVillage.
com for details.) Your annual dues to the 
ALRV make this event possible.

COP News
Citizens on Patrol (COP) is a group of 
residents who volunteer a small bit of 
their time to patrol their neighborhood.  
Members set their own hours and receive 
training. While on patrol, COP members 
drive, bike, or walk their neighborhood 
and if they spot suspicious activity, they 
call 911. If you are interested in partici-
pating in this worthy program, please 
contact Richard Brown, COP coordinator 
for Loch Raven Village at brown7@com-
cast.net.

For more information on the COP pro-
gram visit baltimorecountymd.gov/de-
partments/police/community/COP.
 
The Weekly Baltimore County Crime 
Blotter for the Towson Precinct may be 
found at: https://www.baltimorecoun-
tymd.gov/departments/police/precinct-
news/Precinct6.
 
The Baltimore County Police and Com-
munity Relations Council (PCRC) pro-
vide an open forum where citizens, com-
munity leaders and representatives of 
the local business community may bring 
attention to problems within their neigh-
borhood.
The PCRC meets on the fourth Tuesday 
of the month at 7 p.m. (The November 
meeting is on the fifth Tuesday.  No meet-
ings in July, August, and December).  All 
Loch Raven Village residents are wel-
come to attend.
Trinity Episcopal Church, Memorial Hall
120 Allegheny Avenue
Towson, Maryland 21204
Go to www.baltimorecountypcrc.org to 
learn more about the PCRC

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Legacy 
1104 Kenilworth Dr. Suite 400  
Towson, MD 21204 
(direct) 443-745-2734  

“Tim sold our home on Pleasant 
Plains Rd. for 98% of the asking 
price & using one of his Guaranteed 
Home Sale programs.”  
- The O’Donnell Family 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s Guarantee 
Program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 
 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, call me, or 
get a FREE report that explains this Guarantee at: 

Average Sold Price in Loch Raven 
Village for all of 2023: $301,174 
 

Average Days on the market in Loch  
Raven Village for all of 2023: 13 days 

TimHodgin@kw.com / TimHodgin.com      443.660.9229 



Santa’s Ride
Santa is coming to town with the help of Providence Volunteer Fire Company and he 
is eager to talk to the little ones of LRV! The exciting event will happen on Saturday, 
December 21st starting around 5:30 p.m. Have your coats, hats, and cameras at 
the ready and listen for the sirens of the fire truck and the “Ho, Ho Ho!” of jolly St. 
Nick! You can also track the progress of Santa as he and his friends travel through 
the neighborhood by going to Providence’s Facebook page (they usually have a Santa 
“tracker” up and running). Go to Facebook and search for Providence Volunteer Fire 
Company of Towson, Maryland.

Stop One - Drumwood & Dellsway
Stop Two - Cottage Lane (1500 block)
Stop Three - Pleasant Plains Elem. School
Stop Four -  Myamby Road
Stop Five -  Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.
Stop Six - Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.
Stop Seven -  Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel
Stop Eight – Babcock Church

Special thanks to the Providence 
Volunteer Fire Company, the 
Baltimore County Police Towson 
Precinct, and Santa’s special 
helper Mr. Charlie Cole. 

Your annual dues to the 
ALRV make this event 
possible.


